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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

1. Background
The Parish Plan of 2010 identified a demand for a community website. Of those people in the Parish who expressed a definite view, about half said they would use such a website. A number of volunteers came forward in response to the resulting call from the Parish Plan Steering Group. It was clear that many residents did not have internet access, so it was decided to launch a newsletter and website, which would complement each other. This is the first AGM of the group which formed to plan and implement these two new ventures.
2. Formation of the group

The group which was subsequently named the Slingsby Website and Newsletter Group was formed in October 2010 by 5 volunteers.  Keith Buck took on the role of Newsletter Editor, Richard Flint took the vital role of Webmaster, Jon Boots became administrator (secretary and ad hoc chairman) and website editor, with George Dudzinski as deputy editor, and Geoff Brooks as contributor.

3. Funding
Our main wish was to get down to work and produce early results, so rather than apply for external funding, we sought modest startup funding from the Parish Council. Councillors agreed to make funds available. The Newsletter, which incurs greater costs (paper and printing) took up this funding for its first issue only, thereafter being funded from (1) a contribution from each household, (2) donations, (3) advertising revenue.  (The current policy is only to deliver to those households that have contributed.) The website, on the other hand, chose not to use the funds set aside by the Parish Council, its startup cost (principally hosting and domain name) actually being paid for by a donation from Richard Flint. Advertising should fund it into the future. The Treasurer’s report will give more detail. The main “donation” has been in time freely given by the team – several hundred man-hours have been expended to get us to where we are today.
4. Aims and concept
Whereas the bimonthly Newsletter, which was launched in December 2010, is for residents only, and gives a traditional snapshot (6 times a year) of village news and events, our aim with the website was to provide a real-time information resource for residents, visitors and web-users generally, from local politicians to ex-pats with family history in the area, for example. Keith Buck will be saying more about the Newsletter later. Unlike many small community websites, we wanted the Slingsby Village website to be a dynamic, news and events based resource, as well as a source of detailed background information about our community, the parish and its history. Having built a reasonably strong team structure, we were able to achieve this aim. The foundation (in the form of the so-called static pages) was laid before launch of the website on 1 March 2011. This was mainly information about the parish, its places and history. Since launch we have been building on that background information and our team has been able to ensure that the website is normally updated several times a week with the latest news and events.
The vehicle we chose to carry this information was Wordpress software, a popular web-log platform, which, once set up by our Webmaster Richard Flint, provided a relatively easy means of uploading and editing content. More on this in the Webmaster’s report.
Now that everything is in place and we have developed a routine, the job of updating the website is easy. We would welcome any offers of help from anyone with basic IT skills so that we have a little more cover for contingencies.
Jon Boots

Secretary and Acting Chairman

